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Recordings in

João Pessoa

I spent four days
recording with four
students and two
coaches from the
project.

After nearly four
months of moving to
Recife, I returned to
João Pessoa for
another stage of
recordings for the
latest project in
partnership with AME.

Taking advantage of the

opportunity in João Pessoa,

we held a devotional during a

breakfast together at a

bakery where the students

are conducting Bible studies

with the owners and staff. I

was also able to serve in the

worship service by leading

the songs.



As you all know, my father-in-law

is fighting a very severe lung

cancer for the second time,

which has already metastasized.

We took a weekend off from our

work to visit him, as advised by

the doctors. It was a good

opportunity to pray with him,

encourage him in this battle,

and catch up a bit.

Lunch with
Grandpa

Aracaju

Romeu



Curitiba

In August, I traveled to

Curitiba in the south of the

country for an event that

brought together over 400

people to promote ARCA

and to give four lectures to

young people on the theme

"Returning Home,"
reflecting on our true home

in heaven with God.



connections

Every two years, an event

takes place in Brazil that

gathers missionaries from

all over South America,

aimed at providing
emotional and spiritual

support for those who care

for the Lord's church. 

It’s a place where we can

talk about our struggles

and receive care.

São Paulo - SP

My Connection

Group



More Photos



ThankYou

P R A Y E R  R E Q U E S T S
We want to immensely thank everyone for the support we've
received regarding my father-in-law, Romeu, in his fight
against cancer, and we continue to ask for your prayers for
his treatment to have the desired effect. 
We also request prayers for the completion of the classroom
renovation and the Cantares Studio, which is in the final
stages. We ask everyone to pray for our future ARCA
students, that God sends them to our school. Additionally, we
ask for prayers for all the teachers who are prepared for
the start of the school year set for January 2025. 
We request that you pray for us to find a secretary for our
school. We have already started the selection process and
will decide on the hired person in a few weeks.
May the Lord continue to grant us wisdom to lead this
ministry.
For our family. 


